
 FACTION SPORTS CARNIVAL 

The faction sports could not have run any smoother with 
fabulous weather and organisation from Mr Trenberth, all 
staff and our fabulous P&C who raised over a $1000 dol-
lars with their catering. Thanks also to all those parents, 
carers and families who attended to support their children 
and create the picnic atmosphere that makes our sports 
day such fun. 

The preparation by Mr Trenberth with staff and students 
ensured 100% participation and a fully inclusive event 
giving all students the opportunity to experience  
competition in a safe and fun way. Well done to all  
students and in particular the student Faction Leaders 
who managed their teams and spurred them on to do their 
best. Thanks to Mr Steve Jeffels our Grounds Person for 
his terrific effort to prepare the oval and make sure every-
thing was just right for a great day. A big thank you to our 
P&C who provided food and drinks for all and worked so 
well to contribute to the day. Kylie and Jody from the 
clothing pool worked so hard with suppliers to make sure 
all students could have their faction shirts for the day. 
Again what a huge effort. Thank you all for your  
willingness to excel. Congratulations green faction on  
winning this year and to gold faction for earning the most 
spirit cup points.  
 

 COLOUR EXPLOSION FUN RUN 

Last Friday we had an absolutely wonderful afternoon 
with the Colour Run fundraiser organised in conjunction 
with your P&C and the school. 

I’m sure you have heard from your children how much fun 
they had and how they enjoyed the event. I bet they didn’t 
forget to tell you Mr Wallington brought the fire truck along 
with his crew and added a little extra water to the  
experience. There was a genuine feeling of excitement 
and it was lovely to see so many students joining in with 
their friends and having fun together. Special thanks to 
Kylie and Jody your P&C President and Vice President 
and to all the families who joined in to make the event so 
much fun.  

The purpose of the Colour Explosion Run was to replace 
our Lapathon as a fundraiser and with your support we 
were able to raise $4,629.18 to support our school. Thank 
you all for the funds raised and the support on the day for 
our children right down to our lovely Kindy children. 
 

 TIME CAPSULE 

Last week we unearthed the time capsule buried in 2000 
to reveal some very interesting mementos from the past. 
These will be on display at the Fete along with our new 
Time Capsule that we will bury very soon as a record of 
our school to be dug up in 2045 which will be the 70

th
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An Independent Public School 

Moral Purpose 
 

Wirrabirra is a connected and future focused community, dedicated to achieving student excellence 

 
 

Friday 29 October 
Teachers’ Day 
 

Tuesday 2 November 
Yr 6 Orientation Day at Southern 
River College 
 

2022 Kindy Transition Session (Group 
3) 9-11am 
 

Thursday 4 November 
Interschool Athletics Carnival 
(selected students) 
 

Friday 5 November 
Moonlight Markets 5-8pm 
 

Thursday 11 November 
Remembrance Day 
Year 5/6 Dancing 
 

Thursday 18 November 
Year 5/6 Dancing 
 

Friday 19 November 
Pre-Primary 2022 Information  
Session for parents—9.15am 
 

Uniform Shop open Thursdays  
9-10:30am 
 

W i r r a b i r r a  S c h o o l  i s  a n  A L L E R G Y  
FRIENDLY SCHOOL. What does this mean? It 
means that we will respect the individual needs of 
students who have identified allergies (with care 
plans) to such products as nuts, milk and eggs to 
name a few. In particular, food products that have 

nuts or are made from nuts should NOT come to school - ie: peanut 
paste, Nutella and nut bars. Our canteen is “nut free” to accommo-

date individual students with special needs. 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S  DESK  
 

Dear Parents, Carers and School Community 
 

Term Four has certainly started well with all classes 
very busy completing teaching programs, sports  
carnivals and colour runs with the Interschool Sports 
and Fete next week. Our ability to complete these  
successfully demonstrates the effort and commitment 
from our staff, P&C and families to be connected and 
aim for excellence. 



anniversary of the opening of Wirrabirra. Last year was 
the 50

th
 given the school was built in 1970 but with 

COVID we carried the celebration over to this year. I 
would like to invite you all to view what was revealed and 
what is being put in the new time capsule. You may even 
have a copy of a photo from your time at Wirrabirra you 
would like included. Please see Jody or Kylie for details. 
 

 FETE / MOONLIGHT MARKETS 

Next Friday from 5pm to 8pm Wirrabirra is having our bi-
ennial Fete. The P&C have been working behind the 
scenes to make sure there will be lots of stalls, food and 
fun for our Wirrabirra families and visitors. I would like to 
invite you all to join us to support our school. I do ask that 
you check with your class teachers to see when and how 
you could assist on the night. This is mostly taking a half 
hour to help out on your child’s class stall. I would love 
you all to feel part of the night and contribute to the event. 

Looking forward to seeing you all at the Fete.  
 

 CLASS STRUCTURES FOR 2022 

Planning is progressing well for 2022 and enrolments are 
steady. I am delighted we are able to open a third  
Kindergarten class to provide places for all our children to 
give them the best start to their school experience. 

If you are moving and will be attending a new school I ask 
that you let us know. This helps me structure classes and 
avoid the need to restructure once the year starts. 

At this stage we have not placed teachers against  
proposed classes and we have not finalised all teachers 
for next year. If you do however wish to make a request 
for a particular teacher I will endeavour to accommodate 
your wishes where possible. I have great faith in all our 
staff and know they will all work very hard to make the 
learning experiences both challenging and rewarding for 
your children. 
 

 QUICK UPDATES 

 Interschool Athletics Carnival - Thursday 4 November 

 School Fete/Moonlight Markets - Friday 5 November 

 Celebration Day / Movies - Friday 10 December 

 Graduation will be at school on Monday 13 December  

 Presentation Assembly will be a modified format  
subject to any COVID restrictions on Thursday 16  
December 

 

Regards, Steve Richards, Principal 

PBS FOCUS 

Using break times wisely 

PLANNING FOR 2022—STUDENTS NOT RETURNING 
 

Will your child/children NOT be attending Wirrabirra in 2022?   
 

Please contact the school office asap on 9234 6800 or email  

Wirrabirra.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

COUNCILLOR AWARDS 
                       TERM 4 WEEK 3 

Tidy Class - Marri 3 

Uniform - Jarrah 6 

Most Quinnies - Jarrah 3 

SPIRIT CUP WINNING FACTION 

 

1st 195 1st 2345 

2nd 145 2nd 2164 

3rd 133 3rd 2106 

4th 103 4th 2056 

FACTION CARNIVAL RESULTS 



 

 

 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 

 

The term has started with a bang with lots of things happening. The staff returned to school on the Monday and participated in a one-day 
Key Word Sign course. This was run by an accredited Key Word Sign Australia Tutor. The staff got lots of great tips and learned a  
multitude of new signs along with the theory and research as to why to use Key Word Sign along with the benefits of it. It has been great 
to see staff using more signs when communicating, along with students having a go when they are communicating their needs and 
wants. 

 
Paige the Possum from the Paint the Highway REaD initiative came to visit on day one. Paige, like many of 
our students is nonverbal and used Touch Chat to read us the ‘Never Touch a T Rex’ story. 
Special thanks goes to Mrs Audrey Turner from the Gosnells Child and Parent Centre for bringing Paige for 
the visit 
 
 

Our Sport Carnival was the highlight of week 1 with all students participating and enjoying the day. I think I saw every student with a rib-
bon or sticker from at least one event that they participated in.  A special thank you goes out to the B2 team who were supported by staff 
across the ESC who set up the shaded sensory station within the basketball courts. This area supported our students in having a calm 
shaded space to support their needs ensuring their time at the carnival was successful. I know the ice on the hot day was a great hit with 
many of the students. 
 
A big thank you goes out to the P&C who did a marvellous job coordinating the Colour Explosion fun run. This event from week 2 would 
have to be in the category for the highlight of the year for many of our staff and students.  The joy and smiles on everyone’s faces  
indicated just how much fun they all had. Being wet by the fireman was an added extra to add to the fun. Congratulations to the P&C who 
raised a significant amount of money by including this in their fundraising schedule. Thank you to the Ed Support families who supported 
this event by getting sponsors to donate for this event. I know in the Ed Support we can’t wait for it to be back again next year! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations goes to Lila from B1 who raised the most money and received a scooter donated by our local member of parliament  
Terry Healy. Thank you to Lila and her family for the outstanding effort in fundraising for our school. 
 
Week two also saw us begin our four week Ten Pin Bowling program. This program was partially funded by our successful sporting 
school grant for term 4 with parents contributing the gap.  Students enjoyed the first week and we are excited to see how their skills will 
develop with the sequential sessions. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
This coming Friday we have the ESSN Soccer Carnival for our Years 1 to 6. Last term we had weekly soccer sessions in preparation for 
this event and have been busy practicing this week in our teams. Keep an eye on our Facebook page for photos from this fabulous event.  
If you haven’t returned payment or your permission slip, please do so ASAP.  Without this, your child can not attend and will participate in 
a program back at school for the day. 
 
Last week we were given the exciting news that we were successful in receiving a grant from the Variety Club. Mrs Taryn Hansen  
submitted an application for funds to purchase specialised bikes for the students in our centre.  The school is thrilled to have received  
$10 000 to put towards these bikes. Thanks for the hard work and time goes to Mrs Hansen for submitting the successful application.  
She will be busy ordering and checking out what’s available over the next months. 
 
If you are considering using the School Bus to transport your child to and from school next year please go online to 
www.schoolbuses.wa.gov.au to submit an application. If you already utilise their services there is nothing you need to do, however for 
Year 6’s moving to high school if you would like to continue utilising the service you will need to submit a new application. Please see Bec 
or Julie in the office if you would like more information or support in submitting an application. 
 

Kind regards  
 

Julie Dawson  
Principal  

Wirrabirra Education Support Centre  

http://www.schoolbuses.wa.gov.au


Chaplain’s Chat      

 

Hello Everyone 
 

Welcome back to term 4 at Wirrabirra. I trust you had a refreshing break. 
Our first week included an exciting and colourful faction carnival.  
Thankfully, we had lovely sunny weather for the day. The event is a great 
opportunity to experience the spirit of community with parents and 
grandparents coming together to support and enjoy the day with their 
children and staff who work so hard on their behalf. Each faction did a 
wonderful job of cheering and supporting their colour. I chatted with 
several students who were excited to tell me of their sporting  
achievements. I noticed generosity and kindness when a child offered 
one of their stickers to another who had lost their sticker. A seemingly 
small thing but some of the character traits that need to be amplified and 
encouraged in our children. Parents with more than one child  
participating were doing their best to not miss each child’s events. I was 
reminded of sports carnivals with my children and the challenge of being 
in two or more places at once – seeing one child finish an event and  
turning just in time to see another but sometimes missing them as well.  
It was wonderful to hear parents and staff cheering and urging students 
across the finish line in a race or to complete an event whether they 
were in the lead or not. ‘Running the race’ – a metaphor for so many 
things in life, like, finishing what you start; staying focused on the goal; 
holding your own alongside others. And wanting and needing to achieve 
something on your own but also needing the support of others. To know 
that doing your best is all that is required and to know that there may be 
tears when there is a less than desired result but that is okay because life 
is disappointing at times. Apart from being fun, there are so many life 
lessons to be learned for children in participating in an event like this and 
I was glad to be a part of the day.  

 

I pray that you are successful in ‘running your race’ and achieving your 
goals this term and that you enjoy good health and good relationships. 

 

God bless 

 
 
Helen Ivatts 

YouthCARE School Chaplain 

P&C Report 

Hi Everyone 
 

Sports Day Sausage Sizzle 

On behalf of the P&C, thank you to all our helpers we had on 
the day! The P&C raised $1400!! 
 

Colour Explosion Fun Run 

It was our first ever Colour Explosion Fun Run 
and it was a great success. It was great to see 
everyone having lots of fun! We raised  
$4,629.18 to support our school. 

We look forward to doing it again next year!! 
 

Uniform Shop 

A Faction Shirt order will be Being placed  in week 5, if you 
would like to order a faction shirt you can leave correct pay-
ment at the office by Monday 8th November.. 

Get in Quick and beat the rush to get your school uniforms for 
next year! Uniform Shop open every Thursday 9-10.30, or you 
can leave payment and order form at the office. 
 

This Friday is World Teacher's Day 

We want to Thank every Teacher for all your hard work. We all 
Appreciate you. 
 

Moonlight Markets is quickly approaching!  

If you have not put your name down on your child's class ros-
ter for their stall or donated anything needed , please go see 
your child's teacher. 

Donations still needed for class stalls are: 

* cans of soft drink, sauces, serviettes and aluminium trays 

* anything for the brick 'n' brack stall ( puzzles, toys, etc. ) 

*bubbles, glow sticks, pencils, - anything to fill the jars 
 

We are looking forward to a wonderful fun filled night! 
 

Thankyou  
 

  Kylie Sharp, Wirrabirra School P&C  President 

wirrabirrapandc@gmail.com 

 

IS YOUR CHILD TURNING FOUR OR 
FIVE BEFORE 1 JULY 2022? 

 

Registrations are now being accepted for: 
 
 

Kindergarten - children who were born 1 July 

2017 - 30 June 2018 
 

 

Pre-Primary - children who were born 1 July 2016 

- 30 June 2017   
 

Wirrabirra is a local intake school and priority will 

be given to children within 

boundaries. 
 

Please contact us for a form 

by visiting the front office, 

calling 9234 6800 or emailing  

wirrabirra.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

2022 Personal Requirements 
Lists have gone home with 
students. If you did not receive 
yours, they are available to 
view on our website - 

wirrabirra.wa.edu.au or you 
can collect a copy from the 
office. 



GROW AWARD 

WINNERS 
 

Jonas, Darien, Justin, Brodie, 
Elina, Jaxon, Ryken, Agnes,  
Harlen, Abdullah, Jack,  
Mitchell, Jeremy, Takiah, Jiral,  
Ruvarashe, Jordan-Lee, Eligh, Arill 

LEARN AWARD  
WINNERS 
 

Hayden, Raveena, Samuel, Kayden,  
Abeena, Charlotte, Subiksha, Flynt, 
Iman, Lennox, Ayaan, Mackenzie, 
Chase, Hudson 

  

CARE AWARD  

WINNERS 
 

Vince, Milad, Basim, Abigale,  
Sophie, Jeremy, Mikayla, Taylan, 
Shyloh, Bella, Latiah, Logan, 
Kareem, Shivani, Yhuna, Luna  









 


